EX ALDERMAN NEWSLETTER 39

November 30, 2011
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JON DALTON AND FRIENDS’ LAND GRAB COSTING $1,100,000 AND COUNTING:

 On our website we have two links that show Town and Country Jon Dalton created an development company to build a nightclub district along S. Broadway between the ballpark and Soulard.  http://www.johnhoffmann.net/ice_house
Dalton’s group is Ice House District Redevelopment, LLC. Also included in the project was Gerald Mark Dipser, who lives off Clarkson Road across from the Forest Hills CC. Disper’s company Dipser-Schmitt is another investment group. It includes Dan Schmitt of Naples, Florida and Cindy Schmitt of West County.  They were joined by realtor Matt Librach of MBL Realty of Maryland Heights, who lives in west Creve Coeur and owns building in the proposed District with Fred Barrera. 

The group needed property on the east side of Broadway that was owned by the Convent of the Scared Heart, and actually originally deeded by Sr. Rose Phillipine Duchesne, who later became better known as SAINT DUCHESNE. 

They also simply had to have the property owned by then 76-widow, Opal Henderson, who for the last 50 years had been operating with her husband and then her sons a salvage yard. However, they didn’t want to pay either property owner’s price. 

They got the St. Louis Board of Aldermen to condemn the properties. Next they had the St. Louis Land Authority use eminent domain to obtain the property. The Land Authority was not represented by city lawyers.  Instead Dalton’s law firm, Lewis-Rice represented the Land Authority. 

"There could be a bright future for this city and it doesn't include the continued operation of a junkyard," is what Jon Dalton told jake Wagman of the Post-Dispatch in 2006.

"It's not a pretty place but it's a living for my children," is how Henderson described her business in the same article.   

The Widow Henderson hired Chet Pleban. After he couldn’t stop the transfer of the property he sued. In 2010 a St. Louis jury found for Henderson and awarded $1,000,000 to her for the land snatching being done by the men from West County. Of course the award was appealed.  On Tuesday November 29, the Missouri Court of Appeals upheld the award. 

With interest Opal is now owed $1,089,000.  

In a case dating back to before Dalton lost his partnership at Bryan Cave, he was sued after claiming a woman later allegedly suffering from dementia had knowingly hired him and Bryan Cave to represent her and disperse her company’s assets to the manager.  Well LO and BEHOLD perhaps a lapse of due diligence up pops a very much alive brother of the woman.  He was not only a brother but a practicing lawyer from San Antonio.  

The filings and suits dragged on and on! It almost appeared when reading the case file that the Bryan Cave side kept continuing hoping the brother (who was elderly) would die. He hung around. 

Now you have to wonder if there will be an appeal to the Missouri Supreme Court. After all Opal Henderson is now 84.  

Dalton is one smooth talker. Here is a case of a guy claiming to be a Red State Republican, the party that is for getting big government off the backs of the little guy, using big government to try and steal some property from an elderly widow.                

JOHN DIEHL NEVER MET A SPECIAL INTEREST WITH MONEY HE DIDN’T LIKE: Former Town and Country aldermen, current Architectural Review Board Member and current State Representative John Diehl has amassed a huge amount of money from a laundry list of special interest groups, some who are on opposite sides of issues. 

Diehl ran unopposed in the primary and the general election for the District 87 seat in the House of Representatives.  He raised an amazing $471,960 to run against no one and spent $49,188 campaigning against no one in 2010. That left Diehl with $422,802 of the money raised in 2010 unspent.  

Diehl has accepted money from big tobacco, casinos, liquor, banking, railroads, loan industry, health care, the drug industry even the Missouri Troopers Association gave a modest donation, while criminal defense lawyers gave a lot of money to Diehl.      

In 2010 the two largest individual donors to Diehl were Rex Sinquefield, who on October 14 gave Diehl $15,000 and Town and Country Mayor Jon Dalton, who is also a cigarette lobbyist, gave him $3,450 on June 23. 

He has raised another $138,881 in contributions this year. Minus expenses for 2011 Diehl currently has $545,933 in his campaign fund.  This is unbelievable amount for a state representative.  

Diehl is clearly raising money for a statewide race. In doing so he appears to have sold out to almost any special interest who would throw money in his direction. How does this work out for the average guy in Diehl’s district?  Probably not well, as it appears that Diehl is more interested in raising money than representing people who live in the 87th District. 


Here Piggy Piggy: Besides enjoying a Christmas ham from the Smithfield Farms lobbyist in 2010, Diehl received a $1,000 campaign contribution from Smithfield Farm  a week before voting for a bill that would allow small farmers and landowners next to Smithfield Farms supersized hog operations to only be able to sue one time for hog waste damaging their property. 

In July three months after the bill passed, Diehl received $1,000 from the Missouri Pork PAC. In September of 2011 he got another $1,000 check from Smithfield Farms.     

In the same period of time Senator Jane Cunningham only has about $300,000 in money raised in 2010 and 2011. 

LONGVIEW PARKING:  The Longview Parking Committee gave its report to the Board of Aldermen on Monday. Former Mayor Skip Mange stated what we had reported in an earlier newsletter, that they are recommending adding 15 parking spaces. 

He is also recommending killing three trees to do it and require exiting vehicles to use the west drive to the park which was the worst view of westbound traffic. 

Alderman Tim Welby asked if 15 was the only number of spaces that could be added by the plan. Mange said you could add fewer say 10 or five spaces instead of the 15.

WHAT IS THE POINT?  Mange said by adding 15 spaces they city would possibly be able to not require valet parking for people who wanted to rent the Longview House for small events during the peak park usage season.  BUT Mange added that for any event of 50 or more people Valet Parking would still have to be required.


Parks Director Anne Nixon wanted enough parking so she could rent the entire house of events up to 100 people.  She has said the requirement of valet parking was keeping people from renting the facility. Well by asphalting more of the park and killing three trees (we are a Tree City USA after all) she still cannot reach her goal.  So what is the point?

DALTON DOUBLE TALK:  Dalton then told the crowd at the work session meeting that there was no bill or plan in front of the board at this time for more parking.  However, he had Anne Nixon report that the city was in a good position to get a park grant. He then said the city had been in talks with the Municipal League for getting a park grant. (He may have meant the Parks Grants Commission) Keep in mind Dalton is also a lobbyist for the Municipal League. So the mayor says there is nothing before us at this time and we are doing nothing right now…and in the same breath he says the city is in talks about a grant. 

DOG PARK:  A discussion of a possible dog park was on the work session agenda and time ran out. That should be interesting.  All the fuss about parking at Longview and problems with neighbors Longview does not seem to be likely location. I’m sure someone is thinking Drace Park would be perfect. There is very limited parking at Drace and the park abuts a lot of houses.  Dog Parks are not passive. The only possible consideration would be Cadet Park.      

We used several dog parks when we lived in Maryland outside of Washington, DC.  One dog park was in the middle of a 500 acre regional.  The other was next to the indoor and outdoor ice rinks in the middle of another large park.  They were no where near people’s homes.   

BOARD MEETING PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Former alderwoman Barbara Ann Hughes appeared with a Public Records Sunshine law request.  Quipped one observer, “ She asked for everything except when the deer pee.” 

A RAT PACK CHRISTMAS:  For those of you who came to the benefit concert we put on in August to help the children of Lisa O’Brien, the 31-year-old police dispatcher who died suddenly…Dean Christopher was one of the great performers you enjoyed.  Dean puts on shows where he plays all the members of the Rat Pack and many more singers and actors from the 1960s. 

Dean will be putting on his annual Rat Pack Christmas Show at the First Unity Church on 4735 Butler Hill Road in South County at 7pm on December 16. I have seen this show several times at the old Finale nightclub and at First Unity. It is tremendous a show.    


CLAYTON ROAD SIDEWALK…ER I MEAN TRAIL DELAYED…USE MUD PATH:  Public Works director Craig Wilde had promised the new trial (wide sidewalk) along Clayton Road from Mason to just east of Topping would be done by Thanksgiving.  It wasn’t and the season for pouring concrete is rapidly coming to an end. This could be another city project that was started too late in the season and leaves us with unsightly mud for three months. Here is an email from Craig laying out the details. 

From: Wilde, Craig [mailto:WildeCJ@town-and-country.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, November 29, 2011 10:49 AM
To: Wilde, Craig
Subject: RE: Clayton Road Resurfacing and Pedestrian Enhancements

Sorry I haven’t sent out an update in a while.  We really have had our progress slowed by the weather the last few weeks.  Initially, we wanted to have the trail paved by Thanksgiving.  Obviously, that did not happen.  With the rain that we have received, the grading has not been able to proceed as we would have liked.  In the mean time, we are working on installing the ADA ramps.  These are localized and able to be protected from the weather.  

Most of the grading for the trailhead at the firehouse was completed before things got too wet.  The rock base course is in place and we are waiting on some small change approvals from MODOT before proceeding with the pouring of the concrete in this location.  We have also worked out an arrangement which will allow us to fill the ravine next to the football field at Principia.  As you may have noticed, the contractor has already been stockpiling some material in this area to fill the hole.  Once we can get access to this ravine, we will lay reinforced concrete pipe and install a couple of new structures to pick up the surface water.  When it is complete, this area will be generally flat and sodded.

In the coming weeks, it is our hope to continue to work on some of the peripheral work such as the sidewalk in front of Straubs, the trailhead, entrance monument modifications and ADA ramps.  If a break in the weather comes, we will be working on the grading and rock base for the trail as much as possible.  

As I had mentioned in my last email, we have put the landscape plans on our website.  Feel free to review them and contact me if you have any questions.  

www.town-and-country.org
www.facebook.com/claytonresurfacing
Craig J. Wilde, P.E.
Director of Public Works
City of Town and Country, MO
314-587-2824 (direct line)
GANGS OF TOWN AND COUINTRY:

We now entered two new members to our Gangs of Town and Country Honor Roll. One is entered posthumously and other is hopefully in rehab somewhere.

Doug Morgan died on November 9 at his home in the Thornhill Estates subdivision. Morgan was due to be in Federal Court that day for a hearing.  He was charged in obtaining $1.5 million by filing false bank loan applications and another $1.9 million through an investment scam. 

Morgan’s lawyers were to argue before the court that Morgan was in such poor health he could not live through a Federal Court trial.  His lawyers were wrong. Morgan could not live through a Federal Court hearing. 

The other inductee is Cardinals broadcaster Dan McLaughlin as a falling down drunk driver.  In 2010 motorists called the police to report McLaughlin’s SUV weaving across lanes on Highway 40.  When the Chesterfield Police stopped him, it appeared as if he had urinated in his pants, was falling down drunk, offered the officer a bribe and refused to take a breath test. 

In 2011 while on a “no-record” probation with no terms to fulfill, McLaughlin was arrested after having three accidents which disabled his SUV.  He was unable to figure out how to unlock his door. He handed the officer his passport instead of his driver’s license, was falling down when he tried to walk and was unable to dial a phone to call his brother who is also his lawyer. 

Town and Country residents should look out because the liberal Chesterfield judge gave McLaughlin more probation terms and in fact did not revoke the original DWI probation from 2010.  This means McLaughlin’s driver’s license will only be suspended for 30 days and not revoked for a year. 

Here is the list of all the members of the gangs of Town and Country:

S&K Investment Ponzi Scheme Federal and State Fraud Convictions: Richard Neiswonger (Ward 1) Carl Kossmeyer (Ward 4) (T&C resident Brian Marchant-Calsyn worked for S&K after getting out of prison.)  

Embezzler of church bulletin payments convicted:  John Gehm (Ward 3)

Investment Embezzler convicted:  Don Weir (Ward 3)

Embezzled $25,000 for Homeowners Association convicted:  Richard Burbott (Ward 2)

Mortgage Fraud:  John Mineo, Jr. general manager of Mineo’s Restaurant, convicted   (Ward 2)

Serial Child Molester:  convicted Eric Tolen (Ward 1) 

Drug Dealer:  Brian Marchant-Calsyn convicted (Ward 2) Also salesman for S&K Investment Ponzi Scheme. 

Sex assault: No charges filed but T&C police investigation led to the resignation of the president of Maryville University in 2006 (Ward 4)  

Bank Fraud, weapons violation, drug dealing assault and spousal abuse and FBI informant that led to the downfall of State Senator Jeff Smith, convicted:  Milton Ohslen III, (Ward 1)  Ohseln is also currently charged with the car bombing of a Clayton lawyer. 

Medicaid Fraud: Dr. Abdul Naushad and his wife Wajiha Naushad civil award (Ward 4)

Felony Sexual Assault Second Degree convicted:  Stanley Williams, AKA Tommy Williams AKA Stanley Carter (Ward 2)  

Federal Income Evasion:  Convicted William Bialczak Ward 1, skimmed $1,000,000 from his businesses S&H Parking and Metropolitan Towing, at the center of the St. Louis Police Tow Scandal.   Feds seized $874,978 in cash during searches of his businesses.  

Burglar:  Graham Redington of the 1600 block of Foxleigh Ct. (Ward 2) was arrested on March 24, 2011 after burglarizing a house on Horton Lane and then carrying a large flat screen TV and computer through the woods to a waiting car on Kent Manor Lane.       

Bank Fraud:  Doug Morgan, 65, who lived in the Thornhill Estates subdivision (Ward 2), died on the day (Nov 9, 2011) of a scheduled hearing before a Federal judge. Morgan had been charged with Bank Fraud after allegedly making fraudulent loan applications for $1.5 million.  He is alleged to have also solicited close to $2 million from two persons claiming to be a secret partner for a new casino in North County. Morgan was also the former head of the St. Louis Planning Commission.    

Serial Drunk Driver:  Dan McLaughlin, residing in Ward 1 off of Ballas Road. McLaughlin refused to take a breath test in August of 2010 after Chesterfield Police responded to calls from motorists on Highway 40 about McLaughlin’s SUV weaving. The police report indicates that it appeared that McLaughlin urinated in his pants, was falling down drunk, asked to be let go since he was only a few blocks from home (several miles actually), and offered the officer. In September of 2011 McLaughlin had multiple accidents on Baxter Road. He was so drunk that he could not figure out how to open his door, could not dial a phone, was falling down drunk and again refused to take a breath test.  

THE COMMISSIONER IS WAITING IN THE WINGS:  A possible nominee to join the Gangs of Town and Country is Mr. William Douthit.  Douthit is a lawyer who lives in Ward 2.  He also is the part time hearing commissioner over parking ticket cases for the city of St. Louis. 

If you followed the stories in the Post-Dispatch about Valerie Chairday, a part time employee for events at the Chaifetz Arena you maybe unaware there was a Town and Country connection.   On September 29 she received a parking ticket for Parking In Prohibited Time from 6pm to 12 midnight.  

Ms. Chairday received her parking ticket 25 days before the city put up any signs telling the public it was illegal to park from 6pm to 12.  You would think that anyone who appeared to fight the ticket and could show evidence there were no signs prohibiting parking would easily win. You would be wrong if they were appearing in front of Mr. William Douthit.

Ms. Chairday presented a signed statement from the manager of the Chaifetz Arena that the signs did not go up until October 24, a copy of the first Post-Dispatch article from October 23 stating the signs were not in place, a satellite photo of the street that showed there were no parking signs up. 

Mr. Douthit ruled this was not enough evidence and upheld her parking ticket. 

Douthit was the same person who ruled on my wife’s parking ticket appeal back in March.  In November of 2010 my wife drove to the Habitat for Humanity retail shop on Forest Park Blvd. in St. Louis. All the parking spaces in front of the store were taken.  She drove down an alley behind the store and found all the spaces at the rear door were taken, but there was an empty gravel parking lot on the other side of the alley.  There were no signs prohibiting parking. 

She went in to shop and when she returned there was a City of St. Louis parking ticket on her windshield for “Parking on an Unimproved Surface.”

She appealed.  She took photos of the parking lot and appeared with a definition from Black’s Law Dictionary of an Improvement and Improved surface.  The gravel parking lot fell under both definitions. He found against her.

Here is the rest of the story. Despite there being a residency requirement for almost every employee of the City of St. Louis, Douthit is not a resident of St. Louis.  He is a contract employee and actually lives in Ward 2 of Town and Country in a subdivision off of Clayton Road.  

Apparently Mayor Slay doesn’t want to burden any St. Louis resident with making outrageous rulings and imports Mr. Douthit from Town and Country to do so.  
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